Maxwell H. "Max" Anderson DDS, MS, MEd

September 13, 1943-October 28, 2013

Operative Dentistry lost a timeless member and to so many of us a trusted and dear friend with the passing of Dr. Max Anderson on October 28, 2013 at his home in Sequim, Washington. Max remained a warrior to the end of his four year battle with cancer.

Max was born in Lincoln, Nebraska, during the height of World War II. He never had a chance to know his father as his father died while deployed to the far east while serving to "fly the hump" into China. I don't believe he could have been given a more appropriate name as he never did anything less than "to the max".

Max's own service to our nation began with his enlistment into the Navy in 1963. Max served in submarines and was a qualified nuclear reactor operator for four years aboard USS Roosevelt (SSBN 600). It was while serving in Groton, CT, in 1968 that he met his life-long partner in Suzanne Fontaine. They were married in 1968.

Max left the Navy in 1970 as an IC1 to return to college and pursue his desire to become a dentist. While in Lincoln at the dental school, he became close friends with his classmate Bob Garcia. Bob proceeded to introduce Max to his father-in-law, Dr. Bill Ferguson and Max was now on his road to dedicate himself to operative dentistry. He graduated from the University of Nebraska, School of Dentistry in 1976 and was commissioned in the Navy as a General Practice Resident at Portsmouth Naval Hospital. He was then assigned to the USS Raleigh (LPD-1) for two years. Following a tour at NAS Brunswick, Maine, Max was selected to attend the University of Michigan for a Master's degree in Operative Dentistry. Again, under the watchful eyes of Drs. Charlie Cartwright, Walter Loesche, and many others, Max was further directed toward operative dentistry, particularly the interaction with the caries process. He developed a lifelong friendship with his classmates Bill Gregory, Mike Molvar,



Dr. Max Anderson

Mark Fitzgerald and me. Tours at NDC San Diego, where many AEGD's fell under his spell, to his final tour on the faculty at the Naval Dental School, Bethesda, showed his deep dedication and devotion to superb dental care emphasizing both restorative and preventive strategies to enhance the oral health of our sailors and Marines. While at Bethesda, Max served as the Specialty Leader for Operative Dentistry to the Navy Surgeon General.

Max retired from the Navy in 1990 to become a member of the dental faculty at the University of Washington. During this time Max also served as the Editor of the Journal of Operative Dentistry for three years and oversaw several expansions in its format. He was one of the initial Associate Editors of the Journal of Evidence-Based Dental Practice. He served on the Executive Council of the Academy of Operative Dentistry.

In 1994, and for the next 10 years, Max was Vice President and Dental Director of Washington Dental Service. While there he developed the largest dental data warehouse then in existence to provide information to all Delta Dental companies and to various dental specialty groups.

112 Operative Dentistry

In 2005, Max cofounded C3Jian, Inc. with Dr. Wenyuan Shi of UCLA with the initial goal of developing a cure for dental caries using a strategy of targeting specific pathogens. Max had more than 60 articles published in dental literature and provided his unique presentation skills to groups around the world.

Max was presented with the Hollenback Award for excellence in Operative Dentistry in 2012.

Max was innovative, devoted, determined and dedicated to each and every endeavor. He was ever available to his residents and his colleagues and always valued his time in support of oral health.

In the tradition of the Navy there is a poem titled "The Watch" and its conclusion certainly describes Max.

"Shipmate, the watch stands relieved, Relieved by those you have led, trained and guided.

Shipmate you stand relieved, we have the watch. Boatswain...Standby to pipe the side Shipmate Anderson's going ashore"

Max is survived by his wife of 45 years, Suzanne, son Erik and daughter Morgan Nicole.

Donations can be made to: Assured Hospice of Clallam & Jefferson Counties of Washington; Sequim Food Bank; Moving Toward Independence, Napa, CA, or to the Founder's Fund of the Academy of Operative Dentistry.

Submitted by Ronald C. House, DDS, MS

Editorial

New Blood

Jeffrey A. Platt, D.D.S., M.S., Editor

A gifted researcher and teacher that I once knew carried with him a significant fault – something that is a struggle for many of us. As I was holding a new grandchild over the recent holidays, I was reminded of the importance of overcoming this fault. You see, this previous mentor of mine struggled with passing on the reigns to bright minds who could replace him. Don't we all have some desire to hang on to our position in life, to not let go? But, we must pass on what we have or what we have may perish.

For example, are you passing on the importance of membership in dental academies — organizations that continue to focus on the excellence of care that many believe our profession should embody? If you are an academy member, are you willing to actively pursue a new member — someone who demonstrates a desire to continue the legacy of excellence? OR, are you waiting for someone to ask you if he or she could be invited to participate in your academy?

Journal editor is a role that must be passed on someday. This is the last year of my first term as editor, an honor for which I am very grateful. However, it is rare for someone to continue beyond two terms. I ask myself: Who is willing to make the commitment needed to pursue this role after me? Often, the next in line comes from the ranks of reviewers and associate editors. So, I am asking you: if you have a desire to take on the role of editor at some point in the future, let me know of that desire. Although I cannot promise that it will ever happen, I greatly desire to provide the opportunities necessary for bright, new blood to carry on the mission of excellence.

Nurture new blood. Encourage new blood. Do not be afraid of new blood. For it is through new blood that legacies develop, continue and flourish.